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ST NORBERT’S IS A RIGHTS RESPECTING SCHOOL 
 
          6th December 2022 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Appointment of new Class 5 Teacher 
I am pleased to announce that Mrs Pitois will be the Class 5 Teacher from January. Mrs Pitois is a 
highly-experienced professional and I am sure that she will be an asset to our team. As part of the 
transition process, she will be meeting with the class again next week and preparing for a smooth start 
to the new term. 
 
Safeguarding 
Our recent annual safeguarding review and audit by the Multi-Academy Trust highly commended the 
way in which we look after every aspect of our pupils’ safety. Every area of safeguarding was assessed 
and staff and governors were praised for their level of expertise and commitment.   
 
School entry and exit 
As part of our safeguarding review, we were assessed on the safety of our pupils arriving at and leaving 
school. Staff are available at entry points in the morning, should you wish to speak with them for any 
reason. We escort the children to the gate at the end of the day to ensure that they cross the road 
safely with the help of our Crossing Patrol; we also ‘stagger’ departure times to reduce the numbers 
of children attempting to cross the road. This system has been proven to be safe and effective, as all 
children are supported by a member of staff until they promptly leave the school grounds to meet 
with parents.  
 
To ensure the continued smooth operation of this system, please be reminded particularly that you 
can collect children in Classes 1 and 2 from the church car park to reduce congestion at the front of 
school. Older siblings, from any class, can use the same exit so there is no need to collect your children 
in two different places. 
 
Please would you kindly remind family members that cars are not allowed to park or pause on either 
side of the road outside school; this is both dangerous and illegal. Please also report any incidents of 
dangerous driving or parking to us so that we might pass this on to the Police. 
 
Ebenezer 
Please would children arrive at 6pm this evening (and no earlier than 6pm) at the children’s entrance 
to change for the show. Any audience members may enter the main entrance and hall, where 
refreshments are available. The performance will begin at 6:30pm.  
 

Principal  
Mrs P M A Tonge  
Tel: 01724 710249  
Fax: 01724 711436  
e-mail: admin@stnorbertscrowle.co.uk 

Fieldside,  
Crowle,  
Scunthorpe,  
DN17 4HL. 

 

mailto:admin@stnorbertscrowle.co.uk


 
 
Children may be collected from the school entrance hall from approximately 8:10pm and will be 
brought to meet you when they are changed. 
 
Costumes 
Please would all children in Class 4 return to school in uniform this evening; some children in Class 5 
should also return in uniform, please. This is because uniform forms part of the children’s costumes. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
P M A Tonge 
 


